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                 Date: 19.01.2019
To All Affiliates (Please Circulate)

MARCH TO DELHI ON 4TH FEBRUARY, 2019 

It has been decided to organise a ‘Maha Morcha’ on 04th February, 2019 at the National Capital on various issues concerning the entire officers fraternity working in various Central Govt. establishments, Public Sector Undertakings, Public Sector Banks etc. Incidentally, one of our major affiliate, All India Bank Officers’ Confederation (AIBOC) has scheduled a similar program at Delhi on the same date. The proposed Maha Morcha would commence in the form of a massive ‘Jatha’ from Modern School, Barakhamba Road, Delhi, at 11 a.m. and proceed towards Parliament Street (Sansad Marg) via Tolstoy Marg and finally culminate into the ‘Morcha’ at Jantar Mantar, Parliament Street. The rally / demonstration would commence at 12.30 p.m. and is expected to be continued upto 4 p.m. The rally would be addressed by AIPCOC leadership, Hon’ble Members of Parliament, leadership of fraternal organisations as well as leaders of various central trade unions and eminent citizens. 
The core objectives are:

1) Demanding allotment of 4G Spectrum to BSNL and MTNL 

2) Demanding stoppage of all moves towards Privatisation / seeking government support for revival of Public Sector Undertakings (PSUs).

3) Ensuring assured Pension for all. 

4) Removing affordability clause for Pay Revision in PSUs. 
5) Settlement of Central Govt. Employees 7th Pay commission related issues including increase in minimum pay and fitment formula.

6) Filling up of all vacant posts in Central Govt. Departments and withdraw orders for abolishing posts lying vacant for more than five years.
We, therefore, call upon all the Affiliates to effectively plan for participation of maximum number of activists from Delhi / NCR and also the nearby states so as to ensure achievement of the target. Accordingly, the leadership of Delhi, UP, Uttaranchal, Himachal Pradesh, J&K, Punjab, Haryana, Chandigarh, Rajasthan, Gujarat and Madhya Pradesh need to convene their respective committee meetings immediately for ensuring maximum participation.  Please also invite various pensioners and retirees organisations to support the struggle and request their presence in a large number.

Let the streets of Delhi inundated with the consolidated strength of the officers of the country!! 
With revolutionary greetings,

Yours sincerely,

(Soumya Datta)

Secretary General

Mob. 9830044737

e-mail: soumyadatta.aiboc@gmail.com
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